OMB Control No: XXXX-XXXX

R-800

[Reminder Letter to the State Tribal Liaison]

<<Date>>
FROM THE DIRECTOR
U.S. CENSUS BUREAU

Dear State Tribal Liaison:

The U.S. Census Bureau (Census Bureau) recently invited your government to participate in the 2020 Census Participant Statistical Areas Program (PSAP).

We strongly encourage your participation in the 2020 Census PSAP for the following reasons:

- The federal government allocates over \$675 billion in federal funds annually for infrastructure, programs, and services based on Census Bureau data.
- Participation ensures that state recognized tribes in your state will gain valuable information that will aid in making decisions about education, health services, and housing.
- The 2020 Census PSAP is your only opportunity to review and update state reservations, state designated tribal statistical areas (SDTSAs), and census designated places (CDPs) within your state prior to the 2020 Census.

As of this date, we have not received a response from your state. If you have already sent a response, you may disregard this letter. If you would like to participate in PSAP and have not already responded, please take the following action:

1) Go to the PSAP Web site at http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html to sign-up for PSAP. Fill out the online *State Tribal Liaison Contact Update Form* and *State Recognized Tribes Update Form* and e-mail the completed forms to geo.psap@census.gov, within two weeks of receipt.

The Census Bureau will offer webinar training for the 2020 Census PSAP beginning in February 2019. Details are available on the PSAP Web site at http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html.

If you are not interested in participating in the 2020 Census PSAP, please e-mail or call the Census Bureau with an explanation. Contact information is provided below.



CONTACT INFORMATION

E-mail: geo.psap@census.gov Phone: 1-844-788-4921

Web site: http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html

We look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Albert E. Fontenot, Jr. Associate Director for Decennial Census Programs

cc: State Data Center Contact

We estimate that completing this program will take a total of 40 hours on average, from 2018-2020. Send comments regarding this burden estimate or any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to geo.psap@census.gov. This collection has been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB). The eight digit OMB approval number that appears at the upper left of the letter confirms this approval. If this number were not displayed, we could not conduct this survey. The Census Bureau conducts this program under the legal authority of the Title 13 U.S. Code, Section 6.

OMB Control No: XXXX-XXXX

R-805

[Reminder Letter to the Federal Tribes]

<<Date>>
FROM THE DIRECTOR
U.S. CENSUS BUREAU

Dear Tribal Chair:

The U.S. Census Bureau (Census Bureau) recently invited your tribal government to participate in the 2020 Census Participant Statistical Areas Program (PSAP).

We strongly encourage your participation in the 2020 Census PSAP for the following reasons:

- The federal government allocates over \$675 billion in federal funds annually for infrastructure, programs, and services based on Census Bureau data.
- Participation ensures that your tribe will gain valuable information that will aid in making decisions about education, health services, and housing.
- The 2020 Census PSAP is your only opportunity to review and update tribal statistical areas prior to the 2020 Census.

As of this date, we have not received a response from your tribal government. If you have already sent a response, you may disregard this letter. If you would like to participate in PSAP and have not already responded, please take the following action:

1) Go to the PSAP Web site at http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html to sign-up for PSAP. Fill out the online Federally Recognized Tribe Contact Update Form and Federally Recognized Tribe Product Preference Form and e-mail the completed forms to geo.psap@census.gov, within two weeks of receipt.

The Census Bureau will offer webinar training for the 2020 Census PSAP beginning in February 2019. Details are available on the PSAP Web site at http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html.

If you are not interested in participating in the 2020 Census PSAP, please e-mail or call the Census Bureau with an explanation. Contact information is provided below.



CONTACT INFORMATION

E-mail: geo.psap@census.gov Phone: 1-844-788-4921

Web site: http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html

We look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Albert E. Fontenot, Jr. Associate Director for Decennial Census Programs

cc: State Data Center Contact

We estimate that completing this program will take a total of 40 hours on average, from 2018-2020. Send comments regarding this burden estimate or any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to geo.psap@census.gov. This collection has been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB). The eight digit OMB approval number that appears at the upper left of the letter confirms this approval. If this number were not displayed, we could not conduct this survey. The Census Bureau conducts this program under the legal authority of the Title 13 U.S. Code, Section 6.

OMB Control No: XXXX-XXXX

R-810

[Reminder Letter to RPAs, COGs and Counties]

<<Date>>
FROM THE DIRECTOR
U.S. CENSUS BUREAU

Dear (Representative):

The U.S. Census Bureau (Census Bureau) recently invited your government to participate in the 2020 Census Participant Statistical Areas Program (PSAP).

We strongly encourage your participation in the 2020 Census PSAP for the following reasons:

- The federal government allocates over \$675 billion in federal funds annually for infrastructure, programs, and services based on Census Bureau data.
- Participation ensures that your government will gain valuable information that will aid in making decisions about education, health services, and housing.
- The 2020 Census PSAP is your only opportunity to review and update census tracts, block groups, census designated places (CDPs), and, when applicable, census county divisions (CCDs).

As of this date, we have not received a response from your government. If you have already sent a response, you may disregard this letter. If you would like to participate in PSAP and have not already responded, please take the following action:

1) Go to the PSAP Web site at http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html to sign-up for PSAP. Fill out the online *Contact Update Form* and *Product Preference Form* and e-mail the completed forms to geo.psap@census.gov, within two weeks of receipt.

The Census Bureau will offer webinar training for the 2020 Census PSAP beginning in February 2019. Details are available on the PSAP Web site at http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html.

If you are not interested in participating in the 2020 Census PSAP, please e-mail or call the Census Bureau with an explanation. Contact information is provided below.



CONTACT INFORMATION

E-mail: geo.psap@census.gov Phone: 1-844-788-4921

Web site: http://www.census.gov/programs-surveys/decennial-census/about/psap.html

We look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Albert E. Fontenot, Jr. Associate Director for Decennial Census Programs

cc: State Data Center Contact

We estimate that completing this program will take a total of 40 hours on average, from 2018-2020. Send comments regarding this burden estimate or any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to geo.psap@census.gov. This collection has been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB). The eight digit OMB approval number that appears at the upper left of the letter confirms this approval. If this number were not displayed, we could not conduct this survey. The Census Bureau conducts this program under the legal authority of the Title 13 U.S. Code, Section 6.